                                      Earlsfield Practice Patient Meeting  12h December 2013

Present from surgery Dr N Bamford, Ms K Pace 

Patient Group Attendees:

Stephen Trilvas,  Anthony Spalton, Paul Dong, Nicholas Worth, Janet Bell, Peter Westland, 

Care.data

Before discussion of the survey K Pace advised patients of the forthcoming data extraction proposed by NHS England (called care.data)  NHSE have decided to allow extraction of patient level data which will have patient name removed.  The data will be held by a private organisation on behalf of NHSE and the intention is to join the primary care information with any other secondary care and mental health records so that the data can be used to model services on behalf of patients.  While the name will be removed, concern was expressed that the postcode together with NHS number would make the data identifiable.  Further concern was expressed that this was something which was going to go ahead unless patients opt-out.  An information campaign will be run by NHSE in early January where 22 million homes will have a leaflet explaining the data extraction.  Patients can opt out and if they choose to do this, their medical record will be marked with a code which will prevent any data extraction of their personal data.  Details of how to opt out included with these minutes)

The meeting was convened to discuss the results of the recent patient survey and to determine what actions the group want to take as a result of the survey.

The survey was run in November 2013 and was a mixture of on-line responses and returns from patients who were visiting the surgery for an appointment.  The on-line  patients were selected randomly from lists of all patient e-mail addresses which had been put into age and sex order so that we could ensure a fair spread of age and sex were represented.  Paper responses were completed by randomly selected patients attending morning and afternoon surgeries and on different days of the week.  

Key findings

174 patients completed the survey completely (other responses were received but some were spoiled)

60% of patients book their appointments via the phone but now 30% of patients use on-line booking

55% of patients are finding that getting through on the phone is not too easy or even difficult

50% of patients have difficulties in making same day appointments but 65% of patients find it very easy or easy to make an advance appointment

49% of patients were unaware that it is possible to speak to a GP on the phone without an appointment

81% of patients are happy with the opening hours we have currently

91% of patients were happy with the care they receive from the doctors and 84% from the nurses but only 52% with the care they get from reception 

There were a number of verbatim comments left by patients and what we have heard is that they would like to see an improvement in training and helpfulness of reception staff

There was a high awareness of most of the services we provide but the awareness of electronic transfer of repeat prescriptions and patient blood pressure checking was relatively low

Patients increasingly use the website to find out information about the practice (58%)  but many patients still rely on the phone as a source of information (53%) of course some patients use both services.

A proposal to improve the confidentiality of patients at front desk was to erect a glass partition to try and ensure that we could provide a more confidential space.

51% of respondents support this action

22% would prefer not to but can see it is probably necessary

16% of respondents did not agree with this solution and 

11% had an alternative suggestion

A proposal to consider all requests for same-day appointments to be passed to a doctor or nurse so that they could determine whether  the patients needed to be seen that day was made and the responses were that

37% of respondents felt that they would rather not have this but could see the sense in it to ensure same-day appointments go to those who actually need them

46% of respondents support this proposal

15% of respondents did not support the proposal

Actions as a result of the survey

The area of reception had come under some scrutiny and so new staff were to be recruited and existing staff would be re-trained 

The confidentiality of patients at front desk was being compromised and so we will ask a designer to produce some options to help resolve this issue and we will aim to have a short list of options on display so we can poll more patients

The website is in need of a major overhaul so that patients can navigate their way round more easily and find out key information quickly.  We will look at having access to the website in the waiting room.

